
        Stockville, NE 

        May 5, 2020 

 

The Board of Frontier County Commissioners met pursuant to adjournment in regular session on May 5, 2020, with the following 

present by telephone conference:  Steven J. Hall, Chairman, Kevin Owens, Vice-Chairman, J.R. Houser, board member and Darla M. 

Walther, County Clerk. Chairman Hall called the meeting to order at 9:01 A.M. and stated that the open meetings act is posted on the 

wall at the courthouse and available online.  Houser moved to approve the agenda, Owens seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; 

Houser, Aye; Hall, Aye.  Owens moved to approve the minutes from the April 29, 2020 meeting; Hall seconded.  Roll call vote- 

Owens, Aye; Houser, Aye; Hall, Aye.  Owens moved to approve the claims, Hall seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Hall, Aye; 

Houser, Abstain. 

 

At 9:30 A.M. Eric Kamler with Adrian Smith’s office was present by telephone to discuss items that are occurring in congress and 

answer the boards questions. 

 

Discussion was held regarding COVID-19 funding for counties and transitional considerations for counties.  A NIRMA safety audit 

was reviewed and discussed.  Hall moved to sign Resolution #20-15 setting the county employee salaries for 2020-21 fiscal year; 

Houser seconded.  Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Hall, Aye; Houser, Aye. It was discussed to advertise one more time for a seed cleaner 

operator.  The June 16
th

 county health fair was cancelled. 


